





Rob VanKaam talked curb appeal. Per Linda Bollinger, this was one of the reasons why a Property
Management Company was brought up last year. No one wants to go tell others in the
neighbourhood what is wrong with their house or yard. Just want to remind everyone to keep the
appearance of their yards and homes up. Rob VanKaam and Justin Arendale even offered to help
anycne needing assistance.

Julee Boggs reported an Incident of a dark car swerving onto the grass towards one of her daughters
who was walking their dog. Others chimed in of cars driving too fast. Still others talked of their
automobiles being keyed. Raul Tous also stated how just signs related to our neighbourhood were
being taken. Eric Borns reminded everyone to call the Sherriff's non-emergency number to report
anything unusual or any incident. The number is 407 665 66560 and is also listed on our web page
(www.countrycove.org)

Raul Tous reported that the Yard of the Month was to start up again in April and run through the fall,
September or so. A Christmas decoration one is to also occur in the winter months. The
Architectural review board members run the Yard of the Month along with Donna Phillips.

A reminder was given from Rob VanKaam that it is time to take down any Christmas decorations still
up.

After more discussion, everyone agreed that along the fence on the church property, we should
sprinkle Bahia seed, then let the lawn service mow it. Will ask if Jackson if he can catch the leaves a
few times before seeding (get the cost) or we scrape it down removing a few inches of leaves,
mulch, and dirt before seeding.

Dave Vessey reported that the web site renewal is coming up this year. it runs from $46 for 1 year
up to $316 for 9 years. He was asking for about 5200 and would get as many years as possible. Dave
will continue to post the minutes to the web, Again, the web site is www.countrycove,.org.

Just a reminder that the 2012 dues of $300 are due by March 31, 2012, If you needtosetup a
payment plan, please contact Mabel Machin-Tous (407 949 9045).

Ed Bollinger motioned to adjourn the meeting, while Rob VanKaam second it. The meeting closed at
11:50 AM.



